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Mr. President,

Thailand welcomes the adoption of the Constitution in 2013, which is based on the principles of the rule of law and fundamental human rights. We also applaud the ratification of several human rights treaties, such as the CRPD and its Optional Protocol, and the Optional Protocol to the CRC on the involvement of children in armed conflict. 

Thailand recommends that Zimbabwe accelerate the process of reviewing and aligning its domestic laws to the Constitution, particularly those pertaining to the prohibition of torture and the elimination of violence against women. 
Thailand also recommends that Zimbabwe ensure more effective enforcement of policies and legislation to address discrimination against and marginalization of women, and take measures to promote equal access for boys and girls to basic education. 
I thank you, Mr. President.    
